WEST ALLIS COMMON COUNCIL
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE
CITY OF WEST ALLIS

In the Matter of the
Complaint Against

Flying Unicorn LLC
D/B/A The Thirsty Cactus Saloon

Premises Location:
6108 W. Burnham Street _/‘(\

West Allis, W1 53219

Agent: Craig Silber W 6)\9./

STIPULATION TO RESOLVE COMPLAINT

L\

The West Allis City Attorney’s Office, by Deputy City Attorney Nicholas Cerwin,
and the Flying Unicorn LLC by its agent Craig Silber, hereby agree and stipulate as
follows:

1) That Flying Unicorn LLC, doing business as “The Thirsty Cactus Saloon,”
currently holds a 2023-2024 “Class B” intoxicating liquor license and a Class “B”
fermented malt beverage license (together identified on the license as a “Class B
Tavern License”) and a Public Entertainment Permit, together issued under
license number ALC-23-4 for the premises located at 6108 W. Burnham Street,
State of Wisconsin, for the license period running July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024.

2) That Craig Silber is the license agent appointed pursuant to Wis. Stat. §
125.04(6)(a) for the licenses and permits issued under ALC-23-4.

3) That Craig Silber stipulates, for the purpose of this agreement, that the complaint
is accurate and alleges sufficient facts that if found true, could result in the
suspension or revocation of his licenses and permits issued under ALC-23-4.

4) That based upon the above information and agreements, licensing agent Craig
Silber for the Flying Unicorn LLC does agree to voluntarily close the entirety of
the establishment for business for a period of three consecutive days in lieu of
the City proceeding forward with the summons and complaint on the matter. The
closures will be as follows:



- Friday, May 31, 2024 (business hours 6:00 AM to 2:30 AM)
- Saturday, June 1, 2024 (business hours 6:00 AM to 2:30 AM)
- Sunday, June 2, 2024 (business hours 6:00 AM to 2:00 AM)

5) That the allegations which form the basis of this stipulation shall not be used as
grounds for any future suspension, revocation, or non-renewal proceeding,
except to the extent that the facts alleged in the complaint demonstrate a pattern
of conduct by the Flying Unicorn LLC.

6) That the city will move to dismiss the current complaint against the licensee once
those voluntary closure dates have been completed.

7) That the West Allis Common Council must approve this stipulation prior to it
becoming effective.

8) That if the West Allis Common Council does not approve this agreement, the
matter shall be set for a hearing in front of the West Allis Public Safety
Committee to determine whether the allegations in the complaint are true.

9) That if the West Allis Common Council approves this stipulation, the City of West
Allis and the Flying Unicorn LLC are bound by the terms of the stipulation and
failure to comply with said terms will result in the mater being referred to the
Public Safety Committee or West Allis Common Council for a hearing on this
matter.
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Licensing agent for Flying Unicorn LLC
DBA The Thirsty Cactus Saloon
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Nicholas S. Cerwin Date
Deputy City Attorney
City of West Allis




